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29th NOVEMBER 2016 

 
 

On behalf of the Directors and staff at Rex I am pleased to report on the results for the past 
Financial Year 2015/16. 
 
Regrettably FY15/16 saw the Rex Group reporting its first statutory loss in more than a decade. 
Non-cash write-downs due to the loss of a Defence Contract in October 2015 were the main 
contributing factor.   Continued deterioration in the regional economy and the weaker AUD also 
played a part in the Group’s result. However, the Group still managed to maintain profitability in 
its operations with an underlying profit before tax of $4.3M.  
 
The year in review saw some positive and exciting new developments. Rex expanded its network 
by adding 2 new routes in Western Australia on the 28 February 2016, giving us a solid base to 
build up a strong regional presence in the very vast territory of WA which is ideally suited for 
regional aviation.  The new operations saw the addition of 3 Saab aircraft to the fleet. Rex’s 
commencement of Snowy Mountains (Cooma) services in March 2016 brought the total number 
of ports served by Rex to 58.  
 
Pel-Air made up some of the ground lost by the end of the Defence contract by redeploying its 
Westwind jets for trial medivac operations in Singapore which proved successful. 
 
On the pilot front, Rex’s pilot attrition remains manageable within the year. Meanwhile, AAPA 
was awarded Approved Training Organisation status by the Civil Aviation Authority of Vietnam, 
opening the doors to foreign cadets for the second time with the arrival of the first batch of 8 
cadets in the second half of the year.  
 
Rex made progress in its negotiation with one union group which saw the ground staff EBA 
ratified in the first half of the year.   
 
In the FY, Rex reached agreement with Wagga Wagga City Council to purchase a new aircraft 
paint hangar with a 25-year ground lease.  Completion of the purchase will be done when the 
facility has been brought to fit-for-purpose condition. 



 

 

 
Whilst the Australian Economic growth remains uncertain, we believe that Rex has a strong base 
to weather any challenges ahead. Rex’s WA operation is expected to contribute 9% of annual 
passenger numbers. Its fuel hedging initiative is expected to deliver an estimated $6.5M savings 
to the Group. We expect strong medivac operations out of Singapore due to the number of 
tasking received to date. Finally, international enrolment at AAPA is expected to be increasing. 
We are confident that Rex will emerge stronger in this upcoming year. 
 
 

 The Hon John Sharp 
Rex Deputy Chairman 
29 November 2016 
 
Following this, the Power Point slides below presented to the assembly: 
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